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NPOA BULLETIN 

NPOA Bulletin 4th Quarter 2024 

 

Happy New Year 202   

 
The NPOA Board of Directors, ARB, and Operations Manager are working together   

to maintain our beautiful community and facilitate needed improvements in Pinehurst 

National No. 9. Some exciting updates and important reminders are outlined below. 

 

Operations Manager Updates 

 

The Operations Manager, Jim Kelso, has been working hard to direct and lead the 

Security and Maintenance Teams.  Currently there are two part-time positions still 

available, one in each area; however, both security and maintenance are holding their 

own and getting the job completed with their current staff.  

 

Everyone should also be reminded to call the front gate house when expecting guests 

and/or vendors so they may be checked in properly.   Additionally, guests and vendors 

should be given the 2350 Midland Road address as many times the GPS directs them 

to the back gate where they cannot enter, and then must back up and turn around 

causing entry and exit delays.  

 

HOA dues are steadily being received via email or drop-off at the gate house.  The 

last day to submit HOA dues without penalty is January 31, 2025.     

 

Security Notes      

For safety purposes, the Security Team would like to reiterate the importance of 

respecting and following the posted speed limits and stop signs in and throughout 

National No. 9 as many residents walk, jog, and bike.  Walkers and runners should 

walk against traffic and bikers should ride with traffic. It would also be helpful if 

reflective or light-colored clothing were worn while performing these activities.  

Please walk near the side of the road, especially in the early morning and evening 

hours as the sun shines brightly making it difficult to see walkers until right upon 

them.  We want to keep our neighbors safe!  
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The NPOA Board also expects the community to respect the authority of the Security 

Team and pull over if being stopped for a violation.   

                   
 

Maintenance News 

 

The Maintenance Team has been working diligently to keep National looking well-

maintained.  They have planted new winter flowers at the front entrance in addition to 

seeding winter rye.  Maintenance has mulched areas from the front entrance to the 

guard house, as well as placed new pine straw in the common areas. 

 

With cold weather approaching, the Maintenance Team will keep abreast of the 

weather forecast to place salt on the roads if necessary. 

 

Communication 

 

For those who may be new to the community, the NPOA Board emails a quarterly 

bulletin and several “Constant Contact” messages throughout the month to 

communicate news, alerts, and events to the neighborhood.  If you are not receiving 

communications, please send updated email addresses to Jim Kelso, Operations 

Manager, at j.kelso@thenpoa.org.  He will then put that information into the system.   

 

Also, the NPOA has a website (thenpoa.org) where you can find information about 

Pinehurst National No. 9.  This is where NPOA and ARB Board member and Officer 

names and contacts may be found.  NPOA and ARB meeting minutes, financials, and 

current and past bulletins are also located on the website. The resource page includes 

Rules and Regulations, DCR’s and Bylaws, ARB forms, and a resident directory.  

Please visit the site to become knowledgeable about our community. 
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NPOA Board News 

 

Currently there is an eleven-person NPOA Board, and four of our current members 

will be rotating off the Board in March; therefore, there is a need in 2025 for four 

new members.   

 

If you are interested in becoming a Board member, please send a photo and a brief 

Bio to Scott Saunders, NPOA Vice President (s.saunders@thenpoa.org) or Kim Grant 

(k.grant@thenpoa.org).  NPOA Board members typically serve a three-year term and 

there are no specific qualifications to serve on the Board aside from having a desire to 

serve your community with integrity and transparency.  The NPOA Board typically 

meets once a month for an hour and a half.   

 

ARB News 

 

The ARB operates with five members.  They meet twice a month, but review projects 

between meetings to get back quickly with residents, especially for time-sensitive 

requests.  With so many new people moving into the community, the ARB likes to 

continually express the importance of submitting applications to allow adequate time 

to properly review each project.  Projects must be approved before scheduling 

contractors for work or else they may be turned away at the gate. 

 

The ARB has had numerous requests by residents for tree removal, many of which 

include the long leaf pine.  The ARB will continue to try to be consistent with 

determinations for these requests.  Generally, the Board will ask for a statement from 

a tree professional regarding the condition of the trees which are distressed or 

damaged before making a final decision.  The ARB will continue to “preserve the 

long leaf pine and wire grass plant community as much as reasonable” as stated in the 

ARB guidelines. 

 

Town of Southern Pines Info 

 

There has been much talk, and confusion, about the new trash pickup from the Town 

of Southern Pines.  They will be using Meridian Waste as their new collection 

company for garbage and recycling. Garbage pickup will continue to be collected 

each Wednesday on a weekly basis.  Yard Waste and Debris will continue with the 

same schedule as well, every other Wednesday with the next pickup being 

Wednesday, January 15, 2025.  Recycling is now a subscription service and will be 
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collected every other Friday with the next pickup being Friday, January 17, 2025.  

Pinehurst National No. 9 is an A-Route for Recycling - shown as RED in the map 

below.  To subscribe to Recycling, and to obtain your free 95-gallon cart, go to: 

https://www.southernpines.net/forms.aspx?FID=72 or call 910-693-4183. 

 

 



 

5 
 

To learn more from the Town of Southern Pines or Meridian Waste, click the 

following links or call 910-693-4183.   

 

https://www.southernpines.net/226/Trash-Yard-Debris 

 

https://www.meridianwaste.com/guidelines/meridian-waste-goldston-

hauling/southern-pines/ 
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A Final Word 

 

  

 

 


